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       SCARS

                   South Canadian Amateur

            Radio Society

             Norman, OK

September 13,2003
The September meeting was called to order

by President Bill, KD5DOB with 31 members and guests in attendance. The minutes of the August meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Jeff, KT5OK reported we have $1468.46 in the bank having paid for textbooks for the upcoming class. We will however be reimbursed for this by the City of Norman. At this time Jeff asked for discussion on our current dues schedule, suggesting possibly $15 for new members, $20 for those that pay by the end of the year and $25 for those that pay the next year. This was noted and marked for discussion later.

Ken, KC5OU gave the repeater report. The phone patch problems have been corrected by the phone company. New lines do work wonders. The UHF link receiver at the site has intermittent problems hearing the transmission from the intown and the UHF repeater antenna does need to be moved to another leg on the tower. Ken agreed to lead these efforts with Bill, N5AQ and David Grizzle.  Ken, N5KUK gave a CORA report from the meeting last Saturday. They have pulled all the tickets from the drawing tub and are creating a list of attendees for use next year along with a demographic look at who attended. Good idea.  He also mentioned that the Salvation Army is going to produce a Ham Radio Newsletter the we will be able to subscribe to for no cost. More on this as it becomes available.

The VE team tested one applicant this morning and he passed the Tech and Gen written exams. Congratulations. President Bill reminded all of the nets on Tues and Wed night. The CW class is winding down and we will probably look at another one following the Sept and Oct Tech classes. If you need or wish to pass the code test to move on into HF this is a good way to do it. 
Announcements: 

There will be a meeting of state Area Emergency Coordinators at the NSSL.

Jack, K5JVS brought some old magazines.

Al, KB5ZVX brought handouts for a Seniors Flight Camp to be held Oct 13-16 then May 18-21

Bill, N5UMH brought a Charter Member certificate given to W5OU in 1977 to document some of the early SCARS years.

Doug, WX5DF told of a need for volunteer ops to help in a College Aviation Student event to be held in late Sept and Oct. 

Bill, KD5DOB told of a need for volunteer ops to help the OU club with a Triathalon event coming up Sept 27th.

Jake, KD5VGZ mentioned the Postal Training Center and the NTSC wanted to look into Emergency Communications for their facilities to make sure they were doing all they could.

New Equipment:

Bill, N5AQ was about to write a pretty good size check for an ICOM Amplifier. Like we can’t hear him now. 
Mike, N5SOF has a Pro51 Scanner for sale

Hal, NX5A wanted it known that the HT he had was faulty and when replaced was OK It was NOT an operator thing. 

Old Business:

There have been 23 people register for the Tech class this month and the books have been received by Don, KA5-TAW

New Business:

Pres.Bill told the club we have discovered old By-Laws and it is time to rewrite them. He suggested a committee of the officers look into this along with incorporating and becoming a Tax exempt entity. Other members are encouraged to help with this.

We got back to discussing the dues with some good input from various members.

Several felt we should roll back to $20/yr

Create a “repeater/repair fund” 

Develop a club “direction” plan.

Replace an outdated repeater

A group consisting of KT5OK, N5AQ,NX5A and N5SOF volunteered to look at our options. 

It was also suggested we have a Technical Committee. WA5TAW, N5SOF, AA5TU, NX5A and KF5OZ volunteered. 

Pres. Bill still wants to have programs at our meetings and welcomes suggestions. Ken from K&E is still possible.

In response to inquiry about weather related programs it was mentioned that there will be some very good, official Wx programs next year ahead of our usual weather season when they will be more timely. 

There was a discussion on hats, t-shirts, emblems and the like. Al, KB5ZVX suggested that Mrs. Cochran possibly come and talk to us on what she might be able to do. 

With that we adjourned…

73 de N5UMH
Bill

